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ELECTION ADDRESS BY SEAN HEWITT AS CANDIDATE FOR NON-EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

For those that don’t know me I am a 39 year old active chess player and organiser and currently the Chairman of Leicestershire & Rutland Chess Association.  I am (I’m told) well known for running the e2e4.org.uk series of Chess events which have, in a short space of time, gained a reputation as being first class Chess tournaments.  
My working career has a commercial background, having been a Director of two well known branded companies - easyCar and the company that owned Virgin Cars.  I have also worked professionally for a sport’s governing body (The Football Association) and I am an experienced football referee operating at a senior level within the semi-professional game.

I believe that I can add value to the ECF board through having:-
· Significant commercial experience at board level

· Successfully demonstrated how good commercial practice can be applied to chess organisation to give players excellent value for money

· Experience and insight as to how a governing body should operate
· Youthful exuberance (relatively speaking!)

I believe that past ECF boards have, in whole or in part, let you and me down as players and members by getting embroiled in petty squabbles and politics whilst the ECFs finances are in a perilous state.  Despite income from John Robinson’s most generous bequest the ECF’s expenses significantly exceeded income last year and is budgeted to do so again this year.  Cash reserves are dangerously low and something needs to be done about this urgently.

What to do is of course a matter for the executive Directors.  However, the non-executives need to ensure that corrective action is taken as an urgent priority.  I believe that my commercial background can help the board identify where costs can be saved by making the Federation more efficient as well as identifying where revenue streams can be maximised. 
I further believe that the actions of some board members recently have demonstrated that they either do not understand the state the ECF is in, or that they are unable to do anything about it themselves.

I therefore ask that you vote to elect me as a non-executive director along with John Wickham.  If you wish to assign your proxy to me, please feel free to do so.
